

BY EMAIL

**T** 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

July 10, 2025

Chris Chilton
Chief Executive Officer
#725-Highway 655
Timmins, ON P4N 0B7
Chris.chilton@fivenations.ca

Dear Chris Chilton:

Re: Five Nations Energy Inc.

Approval of 2026-2030 Electricity Transmission Rates Application

Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0129

This letter acknowledges receipt of **Five Nations Energy Inc.**'s **Approval of 2026-2030 Electricity Transmission Rates Application** dated July 8, 2025. The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) has assigned File Number **EB-2025-0129** to this matter. Please refer to this file number in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding this matter. All information related to this matter must be filed with the Registrar at registrar@oeb.ca.

The OEB is currently conducting a preliminary review of your application. Upon completion of this review the OEB will communicate the next steps in the process.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Jeffrey Sauer, Senior Advisor, at 416-544-5183 or Jeffrey.Sauer@oeb.ca.

Yours truly,

John Pickernell Manager, Applications Administration

c: Dorothy Kioke, Five Nations Energy Inc. Richard King, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP Cole Tavener, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP Andrew Mandyam, Utilis Consulting Inc.